PUBLIC HEARING
ON SUBMITTAL OF APPLICATION FOR
THE STATE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG)
For the purposes of a
PROPOSED KENT SENIOR CENTER
TO BE HELD BY THE
PUTNAM COUNTY LEGISLATURE
IN THE
COUNTY OFFICE BUILDING, 40 GLENEIDA AVENUE - RM#318
CARMEL, NEW YORK 10512

Tuesday July 11, 2017 6:00P.M.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Chairwoman Nacerino who requested
that Legislator Castellano lead in the Pledge of Allegiance. Upon roll call, Legislators
Scuccimarra, Gouldman, Addonizio, Albano, Castellano, and Chairwoman Nacerino were
present. Also present was Legislative Counsel Firriolo.

Iltem #3. Reading of Public Notice
Chairwoman Nacerino requested the Clerk to read the Public Notice:

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held before the County
Legislature of the County of Putnam at Room 318 of the County Office Building,
40 Gleneida Avenue, Carmel, New York 10512 on the 11th day of July, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in
order to discuss the submittal of an application in response to the State Community
Development Block Grant (CDBG) — Public Infrastructure and Public Facilities..

The County of Putnam is applying for a grant in the amount of $300,000 to assist with the
cost of renovating and constructing a Kent Senior Center to address the needs of the
community such as addressing local public facilities issues, including but not limited to
senior services and multi-purposes buildings housing several qualifying activities where
benefits are provided principally to low and moderate income persons.

The purpose of the public hearing is to give citizens an opportunity to make their
comments known on the proposed activities/application.

If you require special accommodations to participate in the public hearing, please
contact the Legislative Office at (845) 808-1020.

If you are unable to attend the public hearing, you may direct written comments to the
Office of the Putnam County Legislature, 40 Gleneida Avenue, Carmel, New York 10512
or you may telephone (845) 808-1020.

The County of Putnam promotes fair housing and makes all its programs available to low
and moderate income families regardless of age, race, color, religion, sex, national
origin, sexual preference, marital status or handicap.

Dated: June 28, 2017
Carmel, New York
Jennifer S. Bumgarner



Putnam County Attorney
Iltem #4. Procedure for Comment /Legislative Chairwoman Nacerino

Chairwoman Nacerino stated anyone wishing to speak regarding the submittal of an
application for the State Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) to assist with the
cost of renovating and constructing a proposed Kent Senior Center should go to the
podium, state their name and the town in which they reside. She stated there would be
no cross discussion with the members of the Legislature. She stated this is the
Legislators opportunity to hear from the public. She stated if anyone does have a
guestion, to please leave their name and contact information with the Clerk and a
response will be sent promptly.

Chairwoman Nacerino requested that anyone who was present for the purpose of the
Public Hearing, please sign in on the “Sign-In Sheet” located at the podium.

Lynne A. Eckardt, Southeast Councilwoman stated after she learned of the application
for the CFA, she contacted the Town of Kent Supervisor Maureen Fleming to discuss it.
She stated she learned that Supervisor Fleming knew nothing about this matter and what
the Town of Kent officials are looking to bring to the residents of the Town of Kent is a
community center. She stated her question, although there is no cross talk, she must
ask, “when will there be communication with the Towns?” She stated although the
Legislature believes this $300,000 is not taxpayer money in the County, it is New York
State taxpayers’ money. She stated that everyone is well aware of her irritation with the
proposed sewer district in the Town of Southeast. She stated that is another project that
was never discussed with any of the Town of Southeast elected officials. She stated that
she believes it to be very important that the County and Towns start working together.
She stated that she believes the current way is a very ineffective way to govern. She
stated also she believes this is a waste of taxpayer funding to apply for a grant for a
Senior Center when in fact the Town of Kent wants a Community Center. She stated she
would like the Legislature to hold off on this application. She stated that she is aware
that there is a deadline for the grant application. She stated that she believes strongly, at
the least, that there should be discussion had with the elected officials of the Town of
Kent.

Bill Nulk, Carmel/Kent Chambers stated the way granting is done now in New York State,
it is difficult to find completely pertinent grant applications. He stated that this grant
(CDBG) is very close to an initial attempt to getting something done along the Route 52
corridor. He stated the position of the business community is if there is any kind of
business going, not-for profit, community oriented not necessarily commercial but
getting some kind of business activity going on the Route 52 corridor is appropriate. He
stated if you do not apply for a grant you are sure not to receive funding. He stated he
supports submitting the CDBG grant application. He stated if the County is awarded the
funding then the strictures can be reviewed and if the County determines that the project
and work cannot be in while working within the strictures, then the County does not
accept the grant funding.

There being no other members of the public wishing to speak, at 6:08 p.m., Chairwoman
Nacerino made a motion to adjourn; Seconded by Legislator Castellano. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted by Diane Trabulsy, Deputy Clerk.
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